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CMS to Enforce Electronic Payment Requirement Through the Provider 
Revalidation Process

Under Section 1104 of the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA), 
the Medicare program may not make any payments to providers and suppli-
ers after January 1, 2014, unless the payment is by electronic means. Although 
this requirement for exclusive use of electronic payment is new, existing Medi-
care regulations require providers and suppliers to agree to receive payment 
through electronic funds transfer (EFT) at the time of Medicare enrollment.1 
The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) recently announced 
an effort to enforce compliance with these electronic payment provisions 
through the provider revalidation process. 

CMS, though its contractors, initiates the revalidation process by contacting 
providers and asking them to submit updated enrollment information (by 
completing an updated CMS 855 form or through the Internet-based Provider 
Enrollment Chain and Ownership System (referred to as PECOS)). Per Section 
6401(a) of the PPACA, all providers and suppliers that were enrolled with the 
Medicare program prior to March 25, 2011, will be required to revalidate their 
enrollment information under new enrollment screening criteria. New provid-
ers, enrolled after March 25, 2011, will not be affected by this requirement. 
CMS has already begun contacting affected providers to initiate revalidation 
and will continue doing so on a rolling basis through March 23, 2013.2

At the time of revalidation, CMS will identify any providers that do not cur-
rently receive EFT payments and will require them to submit the CMS 588 EFT 
form with the provider enrollment revalidation application. Providers that do 
not already receive Medicare payments electronically can begin to plan in 
advance for this process by updating internal systems and making any other 
adjustments that will be necessary to ease the transition to exclusive payment 
through EFT.

1	 See 42 CFR §424.510(e)(1)(2).
2	 See CMS, MLN Matters, Number SE 1126 (August 10, 2011).


